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In this issue:

· House Subcommittee Increases Funding For Transit Security
· KABC-TV Anti-Graffiti Story
· Environmental Impacts of Metro Fare Change Proposal
· Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
· Next Week’s Procurement Postings


	House Subcommittee Increases Funding For Transit Security
The Homeland Security Appropriations Subcommittee in the U.S. House of Representatives moved earlier today to approve its FY 2008 funding bill for the Department of Homeland Security (DHS).  The bill, if adopted into law, would provide $36.3 billion to the Department of Homeland Security, an increase of over 7 percent in FY 2007.  Of interest to Metro, the bill would provide $400 million for transit security grants nationwide, which is $225 million above the current level of funding.  The legislation also boosts funding for the Urban Area Security Initiative, providing $800 million, which is a $30 million increase over FY 2007.  The Homeland Security funding bill was approved, without amendment, by voice-vote and will now move to the full Appropriations Committee in early June, after the Memorial Day congressional recess.
KABC-TV Anti-Graffiti Story
Last night, KABC-TV Eyewitness News aired the first part of a two part series on Metro’s and LASD efforts to curtail graffiti vandalism on Metro buses.  General Manager Gateway Cities Sector, Alex Clifford, was interviewed about Metro’s yearly cost towards graffiti removal and replacement parts.  Clifford stated the cost is 12 million per year, not including the cost Metro pays LASD, adding that Metro’s first responsibility is to deliver secure, reliable and clean service to our patrons.  The reporter’s message in the story was that graffiti costs everyone whether you use the bus or not – it is your money being spent to remove graffiti off the Metro system.  A copy of the new DVD anti-graffiti public service announcement produced in marketing was given to the reporter and was included as part of her new story.  Part 2 highlighting the efforts to track and appended graffiti vandals by LASD will air in the next couple of weeks.

Media Inquiry Regarding Environmental Impacts of Metro Fare Change Proposal
City News inquired today about a Bus Riders Union call that Metro conduct a California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) report to determine the environmental impacts that would result from the agency’s proposed fare changes.  County Counsel staff advised that Metro would be subject to the CEQA statute if funds received from a fare increase went toward capital projects.  The statute is not applicable to Metro because fare increase funds are intended to go toward agency operating expenses. There is an exemption in the CEQA statute for this purpose.  The story is expected to run today.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events
Next week, I will be meeting individually with Supervisors Michael Antonovich, Yvonne Burke, Don Knabe, and Zev Yaroslavsky, and Directors Pam O'Connor and John Fasana.  I will be attending the 100th Anniversary Celebration for Metro's Division 3.  Finally, I will be participating in the Proposed 405 Improvements Meeting that will be jointly participated by Caltrans, Metro and Orange County Transportation Authority. 
Next Week’s Procurement Postings

IFB for Fixed Income Investment Management Services
Metro will release a Request for Proposals next week to procure Fixed Income Investment Management Services.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from May 23 through October 25, 2007.

Multiple fixed income investment managers are required to manage Metro’s intermediate duration Operating Fund portfolios and to provide resource information to Metro staff regarding economic and market conditions, as well as information regarding fixed income securities and investments.

Any inquires concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Phyllis Walker, contract administrator, at (213) 922-1084.
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